

White Room Newsletter January 2023



This Month's White Room Skills

We work with our little ones each day on specific goals. We are working on enjoying that super important tummy time each day and also working on holding their own bottles along with encouraging them

when they are ready to use those large muscles to scoot and Crawl. With infants all developing at their own pace, we continue to work with them on their own individual goals that are developmentally appropriate for them.

Bad Weather and Late Departure Time

With winter upon us we would like to remind you about the bad



weather we can often experience in Wisconsin. Please allow yourself extra driving time to ensure you arrive at CLC in enough time to pick up your child/ren by 6:00 p.m. We understand the roads may be slippery and sometimes dangerous causing you longer drive times, but we also need to keep in mind the safety of everyone including our staff members who will also be traveling home on some of those same roads after all the children have left CLC. CLC's late departure policy is as follows; a family shall be charged \$1.00 PER CHILD PER MINUTE AFTER 6:00 p.m. until the child/ren have been picked up. To avoid this late fee we recommend each family has a back-up plan in place in case you are not able to arrive at CLC by 6:00 p.m. each night. We also ask that if you know you are going to be running late or if someone other than yourself or your child's normal pick up person will be picking your child/ren up, to please call us and let us know ASAP. Please tune into TV channel WISN 12, the public CLC Facebook Page, the private parent facebook page and Email when the weather is inclement as those will be the channels CLC will use to notify parents of any closures we may have. If we need to close early during the day due to the weather we will do our best to notify parents at the number(s) provided on your child's enrollment form. If you know you will not be reachable by those numbers on any Certain day please remember to notify your Child's teacher with a reachable number before leaving in the morning. If you have any questions at all about any of the above information please don't hesitate to ask one of us and we will gladly go over it with you to ensure everyone understands!

Childrens Drawer

Please remember to Check your Child's drawer daily as there maybe important paperwork or you Can Collect the

wonderful pieces of arkwork your child makes!

End-of-the-Year Tax Statements

Please watch your child's cubby or drawer for important information from the office regarding your child care expenses for the 2022 year. Once you receive this information we suggest you place it somewhere where you will remember it when it comes time to file your taxes this year!

New Tuition Rates

As a friendly reminder the 2023 Tuition rates will go into effect as of Jan 3rd, 2023.

As a reminder:

CLC will be closed on:

Monday January 2nd

If your child is normally scheduled on Mondays, vac days will be posted to your account Jan. 2. If you have any questions please stop in the office and talk to Katrina or Lori.

Cold & Flu Season

The Flu season is upon us and there are many viruses lurking out there. If you notice any changes in your child's health, we politely ask you to take extra precautions before bringing

them to CLC. We want to protect, not only your family's health, but the health of those in the classroom and our teachers.

The following are a few of CLC's policies of when we feel a child is too ill to be in care:

- Fever of 100F or higher
- Vomiting within the last 24 hours
- Consecutive loose/watery/runny bowel movements
- The staff feels that they cannot care for your child without compromising the care of other children.

Keep in mind, that a Child must be symptom free for 24 hours or on antibiotics for 24 hours (if needed) If your child was sent home with a fever, he/she must be fever free for 24 hours without fever reducing meds. We understand the need to work and that this time of year can be frustrating with all the illnesses, but we are trying to keep everyone happy and as healthy as possible. Thank you for your cooperation.